
Five-Year General Fund Expenditure Trends  

[Fiscal Year 2019-Fiscal Year 2023] 

Expenditure Change by Category FY19-FY23 

The following chart and table demonstrate the expenditure changes in the General Fund by 

category from Fiscal Year 2019 through Fiscal Year 2023. The total amount change is $7.8 million 

or 28.9%.  The highest increase in expenditure is in the capital improvement category, followed 

by personnel costs and contract services.  In contract services, items such as electricity costs for 

City buildings, City Attorney expenses, recycling subcontract costs, and the City website purchase 

were among the larger increases. 

 

 



Expenditure Change by Department 

The City’s General Fund total expenditures have been rising in the past five years. The following 

chart and table demonstrate the changes by department (grouped as displayed in the budget 

book with capital improvements listed separately) from the Fiscal Year 2019 through Fiscal Year 

2023.  The overall expenditure increase from FY19 to FY23 is $7.8 million or 28.9%.  

Due to the COVID pandemic, there has been a slight reduction (2.8%) in expenditure from FY19 

to FY20 and FY21. The increase of expenditure had been significant from FY21 to FY22. The 

expenditure increase was $11.3 million or 42.7% from $26.4 million in FY21 to $37.7 million in 

the Adjusted Budget of FY22. The increase of expenditure coincides with the City’s reopening 

and going back to normal services since June 2021. The total expenditure of FY23 Proposed 

Budget is $34.8 million which is a reduction of $2.8 million or 7.6% from FY22.  

The chart and table below show the expenditure change by department. The most significant 

increase is in capital improvement projects (including the Library project estimated expenditures), 

followed by Housing & Community Department, and General Government.  In terms of 

Departmental personnel costs, Police, Public Works and Housing and Community Development 

show the highest increases overall.  On the opposite end, Inter-Departmental expenditures 

decreased significantly and debt service is also showing a reduction trend due to the payoff of 

Public Works Bond and the interest payment of the other bonds. 

 



 

 

 


